
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, April 5, 2021 
 
Chairman Lee called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 6:03 
p.m.  Supervisors Davis, Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Sennett, Zoning 
Administrator Cass, Engineer Jonas, and Secretary Vallimont and nine interested persons.  
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve the March 15, 2021 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to approve Ordinance 2021-03 – Vacation of Right-of-
Way. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Welka, second by Davis, to award the bid for 85,000 SY of seal coat to Suit-Kote at 
a price of $1.295/SY or $110,075.00 and to award the bid for 21,600 SY of slurry seal to Suit-
Kote at a price of $3.495/SY or $75,492.00. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve advertising for sealed bid on Penn Bid for the 
Oliver Road crosswalk project. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Zoning Administrator Cass reported that the zoning office has received several comments, both 
written and telephone calls regarding the zoning ordinance update.  A workshop has been 
scheduled for Thursday to discuss the comments.  We are currently preparing a mailing list of 
all property owners. 
 
Solicitor C. Sennett reported that he will be preparing a resolution for the taking of the Glory 
Drive property. 
 
Engineer Jonas reported that the rain garden restoration is progressing, we still need to purchase 
trees.  Engineer Jonas then updated those in attendance on the roundabout to be constructed at 
Five Points, the Cherry St. Ext. repaving project, the Elk Creek Rd bridge replacement project 
and the Oliver Rd crosswalk project.  Larry Jones of Laurie Drive commented that with all of 
he is concerned about emergency services during the roundabout construction and inquired if 
Summit Township could complete the construction Hessinger Drive to create a through street. 
 
Supervisor Welka reported that the new street sweeper is scheduled to be delivered tomorrow.  
He then spoke of the very busy, upcoming road construction season and of the storm sewer 
updates for Pennbriar Dr, Langdon Rd, and Donation Rd. 
Supervisor Davis stated that the trucks have been switched from winter set-up to summer.  He 
also mentioned that the parks will be opening soon and that we will be placing a new handicap-
accessible swing at Picnicana. 
Supervisor Lee thanked all in attendance. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Welka, second by Davis, to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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